Swift Creek Elementary PTA Meeting Minutes March 6th, 2014

Jennifer Rose, PTA President, called the meeting to order at 6:00 in the gym.

The minutes from January were reviewed and approved by Kim Partin and Megan Sedaghat; first and second motions, respectively. There was no meeting in February due to inclement weather.

Treasurer

Kim Partin reviewed the budget and supplied copies of the budget. Several teachers have not spent their grade level grants. Kim will send a reminder letter to the teachers, as this money needs to be spent by the end of March. The Book Fair is going well and has brought in approximately \$4,000. Thank you for supporting our school and participating in the activities.

Jennifer introduced the **new slated PTA Officers for the 2014-2015 school year**. If you would like to nominate someone, please contact Jennifer Rose. The volunteers are as follows:

Dina Goembel, President

Elizabeth Worthy, Vice President 1

Jeanie Chang, Vice President 2 Secretary, Marie Dexter Treasurer, Kim Partin

Landscaping

Kim Partin announced that there will be another work day scheduled soon, perhaps in early April. Information will be sent home in the Tuesday folders.

The following items were voted on during this meeting:

- ❖ To use carry-over funds, \$1,500, to purchase laptops. First and second motions by Jeanie Chang and Megan Sedaghat, respectively. The motions passed.
- All proceeds from the Book Fair to go to the Media Center and to also purchase sets of books for classrooms. First and second motions by Hani Brooks and Kim Partin, respectively. The motions passed.
- ❖ Increase the Science Olympiad budget by \$200. First and second motions by Jeanie Chang and Marie Dexter, respectively. The motions passed.

Principal Report, Rossi Wade

Thank you for coming out tonight for the PTA meeting and to support our Book Fair family night. There are a few end of year updates that will be sent out as soon as we know them. These include the talent show, 5th grade graduation, 5th grade Jelly Beans celebration, Spring Fling and EOG testing. We will send the information out for all end of school events as soon as we know the schedule.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:30.

Our next PTA meeting will held on April 15th at 6:00pm in the gym. The Wizard of Oz performance will follow the meeting at 6:30.

Respectfully submitted by Ingrid Bowman, PTA Secretary